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PTESDC 4TH QUARTER MEETING

The Technical Education and Skills Development Committee of Bulacan held its 4th Quarter 
Meeting last December 5, 2024, at the TESDA Bulacan Multipurpose Hall, RSDC Compound, 
Tabang, Guiguinto, Bulacan. Discussed during the meeting were the endorsement of the 

Competency Standard (CS) for Construction Worker/Laborer NC I and a presentation of the 
2024 accomplishments. BCCI Trustee and Vice President for Chamber Services and Local 

Programs, Ms. Lilibeth M. Alcaraz attended the meeting.

December 5, 2024, TESDA Bulacan Multipurpose Hall



FILIPINNOVATION IN FOCUS: REGION 3 
INVESTMENT PROMOTION ROADSHOW

December 6, 2024, Royce Hotel, Clark, Pampanga

The Philippine Board of Investments (BOI), in collaboration with U.P. Los Baños and U.P. Manila, 
hosted the "FilipINNOVATION In Focus: Region III Investment Promotion Roadshow to Promote 

Locally Developed Biofertilizers and Herbal Medicine Technologies" last December 6, 2024, at Royce 
Hotel, Clark, Pampanga. The event provided a platform for local technology developers to showcase 

commercialization-ready biofertilizer and herbal medicine technologies, while also fostering 
networking opportunities with potential adopters and investors. Dr. Jehan Z. Echavez, Trustee and 

Vice President for Advocacy of the BCCI, attended the roadshow to represent the organization.



BCCI’S CHRISTMAS PARTY
December 10, 2024, BCCI office

The Trustees and Secretariat of the Bulacan Chamber of Commerce and Industry, Inc. (BCCI) 
celebrated their Christmas Party last December 10, 2024, at the BCCI office. Present at the event were 
BCCI Chairman Ms. Ofelia B. Mangulabnan, Vice Chairman Ms. Maura H. Manuel, President Ms. Corina 
T. Bautista, Treasurer Engr. Maria Cecilia G. Estinopo, Auditor Ms. Josephine M. Santos, Trustees Ms. 
Lilibeth M. Alcaraz, Ms. Cristina T. Fuentes, Mr. Alexander R. Torres, Ms. Carmencita C. Uychoco, Ms. 
Maria Khristina M. Fontillas, Engr. Jose A. Francia, Mr. Carlito M. Geronimo, and Ms. Marisa J. Ramos. 

The celebration was also honored by the presence of PCCI-North Luzon Past Area Vice President Ms. 
Gregoria G. Simbulan, PCCI-Region 3 Regional Governor Ms. Cristina C. Tuzon, and BCCI Consultant 

Ms. Mara T. Bautista.



PAMASKONG HANDOG NG BCCI
December 13, 2024, Brgy. Santor, City of Malolos, Bulacan

The BCCI held its “Pamaskong Handog ng BCCI” last December 13, 2025, at the 
Daycare Center in Brgy. Santor, City of Malolos, Bulacan. The event was spearheaded 
by BCCI President Ms. Corina T. Bautista, Trustee Ms. Lilibeth M. Alcaraz, Consultant 
Ms. Mara T. Bautista, and members of the BCCI Secretariat. It was also graced by the 
presence of Malolos City Mayor, Hon. Miguel Alberto T. Bautista. A total of fifty (50) 

daycare students received meals and Christmas presents.



BCCI BOARD MEETING
December 17, 2024 via Zoom

The BCCI Board Meeting was held last December 17, 2024, via Zoom. The primary agenda of the 
meeting was the preparation for the Bulacan Business Forum and the BCCI General Assembly. The 
meeting was attended by the BCCI Vice Chairman, Ms. Maura H. Manuel; Corporate Secretary, Mr. 

Pilipino A. Ramos; Assistant Corporate Secretary, Dr. Jehan Z. Echavez; President, Ms. Corina Tengco-
Bautista; Treasurer, Engr. Maria Cecilia G. Estinopo; Auditor, Ms. Josephine M. Santos; Trustees Mr. 

Aristotle A. Cruz, Ms. Carmencita C. Uychoco, Ms. Maria Khristina M. Fontillas, Mr. Alexis C. Castro, Ms. 
Marisa J. Ramos, and Ms. Cristina T. Fuentes; Engr. Jose A. Francia; Mr. Pacifico B. Aniag; Consultant, 

Ms. Mara T. Bautista; and the members of the Secretariat.



December 18, 2024, Bocaue, Bulacan

BULACAN PRB FIREWORKS STALL 
INSPECTION

A Joint Ocular Visit and Inspection of Fireworks Stalls was conducted last December 18, 2025, at the 
Santiago Compound in Turo, Bocaue, Bulacan. The initiative was led by the Pyrotechnics Regulatory 

Board (PRB), under the leadership of its Chairman, Governor Daniel R. Fernando, in close 
coordination with General Rommel Francisco D. Marbil of the Philippine National Police (PNP). BCCI 

Trustee Mr. Carlito M. Geronimo represented the organization during the visit.



BCCI Trustee Ms. Maria Khristina M. Fontillas conducted the Blessing and Ribbon 
Cutting Ceremony for her Dunkin' franchise at the Philippine Arena last December 20, 
2025. BCCI President Ms. Corina T. Bautista, Trustee Ms. Carmencita C. Uychoco, and 

Trustee Mr. Carlito M. Geronimo attended the ceremony to show their support for their 
fellow Trustee and to represent the organization.

DUNKIN’ ARENA’S BLESSING AND 
RIBBON-CUTTING CEREMONY

December 20, 202, Philippine Arena



THANK YOU.


